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June 26, 2012 
 

CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 
 
 

 
 
Re: Personal Auto Policy Revisions 

 
The Commissioner of Insurance has approved a number of changes to the North 
Carolina Personal Automobile Policy Program which were filed on behalf of member 
companies of the North Carolina Reinsurance Facility.  This same revision was 
previously announced by the North Carolina Rate Bureau. 
 
The following Endorsement has been revised for use in North Carolina. 
 
NC 00 13 08 11 Amendatory Endorsement 
 
Endorsement NC 00 13 is a mandatory endorsement and is required to be attached to 
the NC 00 01 – Personal Auto Policy.  Copies of this endorsement may be obtained on 
the Rate Bureau website. 
 
This change is to become effective in accordance with the following Rule of Application:  
 

This change is applicable to all new and renewal policies written on or 
after October 1, 2012. 

 
The North Carolina Personal Auto Policy Program contains copyrighted material of 
Insurance Services Office used with their permission under a limited copyright license 
granted by Insurance Services Office to the North Carolina Rate Bureau. Under the 
terms of the limited copyright license, the Rate Bureau has copyrighted the materials 
included in the Personal Auto Policy Program, including the manual and all forms, and 
member companies are advised that when they reprint, copy, or otherwise use any 
materials included in this program the following notice must appear on the materials: 
“Copyright, North Carolina Rate Bureau, 2011.” This program may be used only by 
members of the North Carolina Rate Bureau and may be used only in North Carolina. 
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Please see to it that this circular is brought to the attention of all interested personnel in 
your company. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       F. Timothy Lucas 
       
       Automobile Manager 
FTL:dms 
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